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Thursday was Groundhog Day! This week, we got ready for it by talking about what it would mean if the groundhogs saw their shadows or didn’t see their shadows.  We sang some songs, read some poems and books about Groundhog Day.  All of the children made their own pop-up groundhogs as well as paper groundhogs. Each child thought about whether they would want “more winter” or “early Spring”. Ask your child which one they wanted. They drew and wrote about their choice. Their homework was to listen to the news and find out what happened with the groundhogs. Some of the groundhogs we talked about: Wiarton Willie, Punxsutawney Phil, and Shubenacadie Sam. 





Mrs. Sandra


   MacDonald





We finished up our Chinese New Year theme this week with our Chinese lunch on Tuesday.  We ‘lit’ our special candles and played Chinese music for ambiance.  We joined Mrs. Zirnhelt’s grade two class for lunch and following the New Year tradition we brought them oranges as a gift.  Ask your child about the significance of oranges. I was so proud that all of our students tried the food – some even came back for second and third helpings!





The sniffles have definitely arrived in the classroom! Any donations of Kleenex would be much appreciated.








On Tuesday I sent home report cards. You keep the report card itself, but please sign the envelope and return it to me ASAP. I will use it again when I send home your child’s June report card.(





We will be making our valentine card holders on Tuesday. Please remember to send valentine cards prior to Valentine’s Day. It takes quite a long time for the students to “mail” their cards to their friends (and then multiply that by a class of 18 students!) We will be too busy to “mail” them to our friends on Valentine’s Day (Tuesday., Feb. 14).








Just a reminder that tomorrow there is NO SCHOOL for students. It is a Professional Development Day for teachers. 








